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Dear Mr Bartkowiak 
 
Re: Planning Act 2008 (as amended) – Section 55 
 
Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent  
for the A57 Link Roads scheme 
 
Adequacy of Consultation Representation request 
 
Thank you for letter of 29 h June 2021 with regard to the receipt from Highways England for of the 
forthcoming application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for 
the A57 Link Roads scheme.  Your letter includes a request for a representation from the Peak 
District National Park Authority on the Adequacy of Consultation undertaken by Highways 
England for the A57 Link Roads Scheme in relation to Sections 42, 47 and 48 of the Planning Act 
(2008).  This response sets out the Authority’s view on the undertakings of Highways England 
and its agents in fulfilling these duties. 
 
Duty to consult – Section 42 
Highways England has taken a proactive approach to consultation with the Peak District National 
Park Authority regarding the proposed A57 Link Roads Scheme, since its inception in 2015.  This 
has included officers of the National Park Authority participating in regular meetings of a Local 
Authority Steering Group.  In addition, officers of Highways England and their consultants have 
provided regular updates on the progress of the scheme.  They have also undertaken topic-
based discussions aimed at better understanding and where possible addressing concerns 
raised by the Authority in relation to the scheme. 
 
We believe that Highways England has therefore fulfilled the ‘Duty to Consult’ the Peak District 
National Park Authority in relation to A57 Link Roads scheme. 
 
However, it is worth noting that limitations placed on Highways England in how soon data in 
support of the scheme may be released has had a negative effect of the efficacy of that 






